	



Dear  FORMTEXT 

     
Pension protection – Long Term Recruitment and Retention Premia
A review of all existing National Recruitment and Retention Premia (NRRP) found that all existing NRRP should cease after 31 March 2011 or be converted to a local RRP where appropriate. Annex R of the AfC terms and conditions of service handbook refers.

Transitional arrangements were agreed so that NRRP currently in payment are protected for a transitional period of two years as follows:

· Year one: 100% of payment at current value; 

· Year two: 50% of the payment at current value.
NHS Pensions has confirmed that pensions can be protected when NRRP ceases in these circumstances and this letter is being sent on NHS Pensions behalf.  

What having a ‘protected’ pension means   
It means the NHS pension you have earned up to 31 March 2013 cannot be harmed by the change in your pensionable pay.  It will be treated as a separate ‘protected’ pension that will be increased in line with inflation until you retire.

How protection works

When you retire, if you have one period of protection, two pensions will be calculated.  Your protected pension based on your pay* up to the reduction plus inflation increases and a second pension earned after the reduction will be based on your pay* at retirement.    

What if pay at retirement is better than ‘protected’ pay?

NHS Pensions will check to see if calculating all your benefits on your pay* at retirement will give you a better result.  So if the amounts are greater NHS Pensions will pay one pension for all your membership based on your pay* at retirement.

Further information

Any further enquiries about pension protection should be sent to NHS Pensions.  

Member helpline 0845 421 4000

Website: www.nhsbsa.nhs.uk/pensions
*In the 1995 section benefits are based on the best of the last three years notional whole time pensionable pay.
In the 2008 Section benefits are based on reckonable pay.  The average of the best three consecutive years pay in the last ten years.  


